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September 8, 2010 

 

Randall H. Ferguson 

Environmental Supervisor 

Petroleum Development Corp.  

1775 Sherman Street, Ste 3000 

Denver, CO  80203 

 

 

Re: Request for Closure 

 Millage 13-3D 

 NWSW Sec. 3, 5N-64W, API #123-20391 

 Weld County, Colorado 

 COGCC Remediation # 4510 

 

 

Dear Mr. Ferguson, 

 

Colorado Oil and Gas Conservation Commission (COGCC) staff has reviewed the remediation documentation 

submitted in September 2010 for the referenced site.   

 

Based on review of this information, COGCC requires no further action at this time. 

 

Please properly abandon the monitoring wells associated with this site in accordance with Colorado Division of 

Water Resources standards for plugging, sealing and abandoning wells and boreholes. 

 

If you require any additional information, please call me at 303-637-7178. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 
 

Nancy K. Prince for 

John E. Axelson, P.G. 

Environmental Protection Specialist 

 

Cc:  

 Debbie Baldwin – COGCC Environmental Manager 

 Steve Lindblom – COGCC Environmental Supervisor 
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